UNION-NORTH UNITED SCHOOL CORPORATION



Office of the Superintendent

May, 2022

Dear Parents:

A child's state of health is a major contributing factor to a student's performance in the classroom. The Union-North United School Board Policies requires physical examinations, by a licensed medical physician, for all students attending the Union-North United Schools. Examinations must be administered by licensed medical physicians with the cost being borne by the parent(s) and/or guardian(s).

Physical examinations of students are required at school entry, at the 5 th and 9 th grades, and for those students who will participate in competitive athletics. Results of the physical examination are to be recorded on the appropriate form and filed at your child's school. According to Indiana State Board of Health requirements, all students must also have a complete immunization record on file. Participants in athletic contests must submit completed Indiana High School Athletic Association physical examination reports, prior to participation in the initial practice session of a sport, sanctioned by the State Association. (These may be picked up at the high school office).

Parents are to submit health questionnaires annually so those school officials will have necessary information to assist each student with health care. The health questionnaires will be available at registration each year. The Indiana Department of Education with the endorsement of the State Board of Health requires health records.

State of Indiana required immunizations for the students entering the 6-12th grade are to be completed before the start of the 2022-2023 school year are: 3-Hepatitis B, 5-DTaP, 4-Polio, 2-Varicella, 2-MMR, 2-Hepatitis A, 1-MCV4 (Meningococcal) and 1-Tdap (Tetanus, Diphtheria & Pertussis). Incoming Seniors are required to have 2-MCV4 (Meningococcal).

Transfer students may submit evidence of appropriate and acceptable physical examinations in order to meet corporation requirements. Such reports must include all of the information which is required by the Union-North United School Corporation.

Your attention to the filing of all health requirements in a timely manner is genuinely appreciated. Please have the appropriate form completed and return it to school when your child enters school this fall. If you have questions concerning the completion and/or filing of the health records, please contact your building principal. Sincerely,

Dr. Angela Piazza,

Superintendent of Schools